
      TOWN OF LONG LAKE  
SPECIAL BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

August 30, 2023                                       Town Hall 
 
The Special Town Board meeting was called to order at 3:30 p.m. by Chairman, Bob 
Moullette.  Supervisor I, Jeff Bauer, and Supervisor II, Terry O’Brien, was present along with 
Clerk, Debbie Bouma. Treasurer, Brenda Derousseau was absent. The Pledge of Allegiance 
was recited. Verification of notices was confirmed by the Clerk. 

Discussion on Roads and Culverts – The board had a discussion on the many meetings held 
by board members and outside sources on possible road projects and aspects of road repairs. 
Also, conversations had been had with Washburn County Highway department. Ideas for items 
to be brought to the next board meeting were decided, and each member was going to collect 
more information to bring to the next meeting.  Moullette stated that he has been in contact with 
the Scouts and Hunt Hill about opening communications with them about the access roads that 
the town takes care of leading to their places.  

 
Discussion Road Right a Way – Moullette spoke of concerns he has been addressing about 
road right away.  The board is looking into some type of article to be placed on the Facebook 
page and town website explaining what the right a way is and what should be done or not done 
in it.  Clerk spoke of a handout the is available from the DOT and will get a copy to the board 
members to review.  
 
Discussion on Driveway Ordinance/Permits - O’Brien provided a copy of his thoughts for 
changes to the Driveway Ordinance.  The board had discussion on what should be added to the 
rough draft. This draft was turned over to the Clerk to be cleaned up and typed for review at the 
next board meeting.   
 
Discussion on Noise Concerns – The Board discussed noise concerns raised about Sunsets 
and members of the board had also visited Sunsets several times to assess the situation.  The 
board opened it up to public comment. After much discussion it was stated that both Sunsets 
and the community are going to need to work together to find a way to co-exist.     

Reports of Town Officers 
Debbie – Attended the WTA LRIP kick off webinar last night.  Long Lake is not up for 
LRIP money for this cycle, but we can write a grant proposal for Town Road 
Improvement Discretionary (TRID) and Town Road Improvement Supplemental 
(TRIS) Program. 
Brenda - absent 
Jeff - none 
Terry - none 
Bob- none 

 

Adjournment: On a motion from O’Brien and seconded by Bauer the meeting was 
adjourned at 5:08 p.m. Motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted by 

Debbie Bouma, Town Clerk 

 

https://wisconsindot.gov/Documents/doing-bus/local-gov/astnce-pgms/highway/lrip/trid.pdf
https://wisconsindot.gov/Documents/doing-bus/local-gov/astnce-pgms/highway/lrip/trid.pdf
https://wisconsindot.gov/Documents/doing-bus/local-gov/astnce-pgms/highway/lrip/trid.pdf
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